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1st  Issue  TAX
BILLS

The first issue 2024 tax bills 
will hit the mail at the end of 

this week and are due on July 1st, 2024. The bills are 
based on last year’s assessment (2023) and last 
year’s tax rate (17.47). ConstrucƟon permiƩed     
between April 1, 2023, and March 31, 2024, is      
reflected in this bill. If you have any quesƟons      
regarding the bill you just received, please do not 
hesitate to contact our Assessing office at (603) 267-
8300 xt. 118 and we will be happy to assist.

Sales Update

The Sales update for 2023-2024 has started. New 
assessment values will be established for          
properƟes and noƟficaƟons will be mailed to every 
property owner regarding their new values. The 
new values will be reflected in your Fall 2024 Tax 
Bill which will be issued in late October or early  
November.  All updates are based on recent sales 
of properƟes in the Town of Belmont, as State law 
requires that property           
assessments be based on fair 
market value.  At this Ɵme, 
there are no addiƟonal/new 
revaluaƟons planned unƟl 
2029.

Low &         
Moderate       

Income 
Homeowners 
Property Tax 

Relief
The 2023 State of NH DP-8 applicaƟon forms are sƟll 
available for Low & Moderate Income Homeowners 
Property Tax Relief.  (Income limits:  Single person 
$37,000 per year and married couples $47,000 per year.)  
Forms can be downloaded from the State website at:  
hƩps://www.revenue.nh.gov/forms/low-moderate.htm  
We also have paper copies of the form available here at 
Town Hall.  The deadline to submit applicaƟons is June 
30, 2024.

Special Programs for June

 06/11/2024 @ 7pm - The Belmont Historical 
Society is hosƟng a “Family Profile: Taking care 
of the Old Man” PresentaƟon with David     
Nielsen, Caretaker of the Old Man of the   
Mountain

 06/19/2024 @ 6 pm—The Belmont Library and 
the ConservaƟon Commission are co-hosƟng a 
“Backyard Birdscaping” presentaƟon

Both presentaƟons will be hosted at the Belmont 
Mill, 4th Floor Penstock Room, at 14 Mill Street
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Town Administrator’s News (con’td.)

Just a reminder that the Town of Belmont is an acƟve 
member of Lakes Region Public Access Television which 
can be seen locally on Breezeline Channels 24, 25, and 
26. If you are a camera buff and you have an interest in 
producing a show to be shown on LRPA, please contact 
the staƟon at 528-3070 to discuss your idea. LRPA has 
made significant strides to improve programming this 
past year and its presence in the Lakes Region.  We urge 
you to check out their website at hƩp://lrpa.org

Bulky Waste Disposal

On the 1st Wednes-
day of each month, 
Casella Waste will col-
lect your bulky items 
curbside. Please 
note this is for Town 
of Belmont Residen-
Ɵal Customers ONLY; 
service is not available to commercial property own-
ers. Piles of debris, trash, yard waste or a single item 
too large for one person to collect WILL NOT BE AC-
CEPTED. A request for pickup must be made in ad-
vance by calling Town Hall at 267-8300, Extension 118 
or 124 only.  You will be asked to list the items you 
want picked up, you will be advised what the cost is, 
and you will need to drop off cash or a check made 
payable to the Town of Belmont prior to the collecƟon 
day. Please visit the Town’s website at 
www.belmontnh.gov for the full details on the pro-
gram and a price list.

We conƟnue to stress the importance of the “Not eve-
rything is flushable”.  Please check out the “Do Not 
Flush!” list to protect your sewer and sepƟc system. A 
“Flushable” label does not mean it is SAFE for your 
sepƟc system or the Town’s sewer. Please read the 
brochure we have included on the Town’s website at 
www.belmontnh.gov

We need your help to ensure our sewers keep flowing. 

Should you have any quesƟons, please do not hesitate 
to contact the Town Administrator’s Office at 267-
8300 ext. 124.

LiveStream Meetings

The Town of Belmont is now using YouTube to 
livestream meeƟngs and to archive meeƟng       
videos.  Videos will also sƟll be made available at 
Lakes Region Public Access through hƩps://
vod.lrpa.org/   

Please see our YouTube channel at:

www.youtube.com/@belmontlive 
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Town Clerk’s Corner

Summer is upon us and you know what that means… the 
first issue property tax bills will be in your mailbox the       
beginning of June. This bill covers April 1st through           
September 30th.  The taxes are due July 1, 2024.  You can 
pay the bill via mail (please include the payment stub), in 
person, or on our Town’s website Belmontnh.gov.  We accept cash, check or card but please 
keep in mind if you pay with a card there is a 2.79% convenience fee added to the total.

Also coming out this month are the 2nd issue water and sewer bill. This bill covers the months 
of March, April, and May. They will be due July 8th.  All of the same payment opƟons are 

available for the water and sewer bills. 

BEACH PASSES ARE AVAILABLE.  Please bring in the 
registraƟon to the vehicle you would like a pass for.

WE CAN DO BOAT REGISTRATIONS!  Please call with any  quesƟons.

Licenses for our barky, furry family members were due to be renewed by 
April 30th.  We give the month of May as a grace period, however as June 
rolls around there is a $1.00 late fee charged (per month) as well as the 
impending civil forfeiture fee of $25.00 that is levied by the PD for          
unlicensed dogs.  Come on down and renew their license in person, by 
mail, by drop box, or our Town’s website.

Planning a summer wedding??  The Town Clerk’s office can help!  
Marriage licenses cost $50.00 and are valid for 90 days. Both par-
Ɵes must be present at the Ɵme of applicaƟon with valid ID.  If ei-
ther party has been married previously, you must provide the offi-
cial document(s) pertaining to how the marriage ended (divorce 
decree, death cerƟficate, etc.). It does take some Ɵme to process 
marriage license applicaƟons so we require that couples come in 
no later than 3:00 pm.  
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Town Clerk’s Corner

Thank you, Jenn C,   Sam &  Devon

September is not that far away and that means Ɵme to vote in the NH State Primary to 
choose the candidates that will be on the ballot for the November General ElecƟon. The  
candidacy for the following offices will be on the September Primary ballot: 

 Governor
 US Senator
 RepresentaƟve in Congress
 ExecuƟve Councilor
 State Senator 
 State Rep Belknap District 6 & 9
 Sheriff
 County AƩorney 
 County Treasurer
 Register of Deeds
 Register of Probate 
 County Commissioner 
 Delegates to the State ConvenƟon 

The Last day to change your party affiliaƟon is June 4th. If you wish to change your affilia-
Ɵon, come in to the office and we are happy to assist you. 

We are looking forward to a fun-filled summer!  
Be safe and have fun out there.  Wear your sunscreen!
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Highway Department News 

Before you dig, remember to call DigSafe 
Not only is it safe, IT’S THE LAW!

Grant Funded Plow Truck 

Some Ɵme ago the Department, under the direcƟon of the 
Select Board, applied to an RFP funded by the NH Volkswagen 
Environmental MiƟgaƟon Trust.  This RFP funds 80% of the 
replacement of a qualified diesel truck.  The aim for this grant 
is reducing the amount of emissions produced by municipali-
Ɵes in NH.  The Department submiƩed RFPs for each of the 2 
qualifying trucks in its fleet and is happy to share, was award-
ed one.  A 2006 InternaƟonal with approximately 80,000 miles 
will be replaced with a 2025 Western Star 47X that is currently 
being built.  The Grant was wriƩen to replace the exisƟng 
truck in kind so it will be ouƞiƩed with an all-purpose body 
with built in spreader and come equipped with a wing and 
plow, ready to be put into service.  The cab and chassis hit the producƟon line on 4/20/2024 and made it to 
Advantage Truck Groups’ lot in Manchester on 5/13/2024.  There, it will go through a quality control inspec-
Ɵon and undergo some minor prep work before being sent over to HP Fairfield for up-fiƫng.  This Grant con-
tractually obligates the Department to 5 years of quarterly reporƟng, requires a 20% match in funds, and 
mandates the old unit is permanently decommissioned within 90 days of the replacement unit being placed 
in service.  All in all, a small price to pay to reduce the Department’s impact on the environment without 

Belmont Water News 

ExciƟng news for water users, Belmont’s geƫng a 
new well!  Funding was made possible by the     
American Rescue Plan Act of 2021. The new well will 
be replacing our current well #1 which has been in 
service since 1939 and will officially be known as 
well site #4. This was a great opportunity to address 
water quanƟty needs for the future of the           
community without any direct impact on the         
taxpayers or system users.  Underwood Engineering, 
along with HydroSource Associates, was given the 
tasks to work with NHDES to begin the process of 
permiƫng the new well, conduct the necessary    
surveys that were required and adopƟng bid         

documents for prospecƟve companies to compete for the contract. Barrie Miller’s Well and Pump Service 
from Hillsborough NH was the low bidder and was recently given the contract for well drilling services.      
Currently we are in the process of cleaning the site from all necessary obstrucƟons.  Pictured leŌ are       
members of our team working on clearing trees and brush at the site.
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Highway Department News 

Before you dig, remember to call DigSafe 
Not only is it safe, IT’S THE LAW!

Sewer Pump Rebuild

Along with monitoring alarms for a mulƟtude of potenƟal issues that 
could arise, the Department is required to perform daily checks on 
all sewer and water faciliƟes, 365 days a year.  Mid-May, while     
performing these checks, members of the Team noƟced a small drip 
from outside of one of the Gorman Rupp pumps that services part of 
our sewer system.  They noƟfied appropriate personnel, diagnosed 
the problem, and coordinated with our pump supplier to get the 
parts needed to make the necessary repairs.  An enƟre rotaƟng    
assembly was the most cost effecƟve, permanent repair.  This was a 
great “catch” by members of our team.  Daily checks force personnel 
to become familiar with the equipment and machines that operate 
our system.  Sight, sound, and even smell is all part of these           
inspecƟons that, although seem cumbersome at Ɵmes, can idenƟfy 
problems.  In this instance, if leŌ in service the bearings in this pump would have quickly degraded to the 
point where they could have caused catastrophic failure and significant downƟme.  The complete        
rotaƟng assembly, new seals and gaskets make the pump “like New” again for less than 1/3 of the cost.  
Best of all, with guidance from our supplier, the repair was completed by Department personnel.  This 
helps keep costs to a minimum and makes us more familiar with our system.  The Department would like 
to thank Walter, Bert, and the rest of the staff at Water Industries.  Their knowledge, compeƟƟve pricing, 
and professional relaƟonships allowed for the speedy acquisiƟon of the necessary assembly.  Once      
received, they not only brought it down for us, but stayed to guide us through this first-Ɵme project.    
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Belmont Job Opening!

Town of Belmont

JOB POSTING

Land Use Clerk

The Town of Belmont is seeking a self-moƟvated, detail-oriented, communicaƟve, and      
respecƞul individual to fill the posiƟon of Land Use Clerk in a fast-paced land use suite. The 
successful candidate will have a general knowledge of administraƟve and clerical duƟes and 
municipal experience. The Land Use Clerk will play an integral role in the Town of Belmont 
organizaƟon in anƟcipaƟng and meeƟng the needs of the community. DuƟes include:          
assisƟng in counter, telephone, and electronic recepƟon duƟes; intaking and direcƟng  
inquiries and property compliance complaints; providing general informaƟon and          
answering standard inquires on property records and documents; providing guidance to the 
public regarding ordinances, codes, regulaƟons, and processes; receiving, processing, and  
reviewing incoming applicaƟons for iniƟal completeness; assisƟng in preparing and          
distribuƟng meeƟng agendas and packets; assisƟng in producing mailings; record and        
distribute meeƟng minutes as required; preparing permits, reports, correspondence and  
cerƟficates for review and signatures; maintaining easily accessible paper and electronic 
files and records in accordance with accepted review standards; and researching,      
composing,  and preparing correspondence and reports as directed. Occasional aƩendance 
at evening meeƟngs may be required.

The ideal candidate would have a minimum of a high school diploma and two years of        
experience in a government, building or land use related posiƟon; or any equivalent          
combinaƟon of educaƟon and experience that demonstrates possession of the required 
knowledge, skills, and abiliƟes. Preference will be given to candidates with minute-taking  
experience.

This is a full-Ɵme, hourly posiƟon in a supporƟve and collegial working atmosphere with an 
excellent benefits package. The Town of Belmont is an Equal Opportunity Employer.     
Complete job descripƟon available online at  www.belmontnh.gov.

E-mail cover leƩer, resume, and list of references to Karen Santoro, Town Planner, at       
Planner@belmontnh.gov. The posiƟon shall remain open unƟl filled.
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Belmont Fire Department
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Belmont Fire Department

FIREWORKS  -  PERMITS REQUIRED!!

With a permit, Belmont residents are permiƩed to discharge fireworks displays 
throughout the year.  Permits are issued for one single day at a Ɵme, with the excep-
Ɵon of the week of the 4th of July, where a permit will be issued for the enƟre week.

In order to obtain a fireworks permit, the following are required:

1) The applicant must be 21 years of age or older.

2) The applicant must produce a valid form of ID.

3) The applicant must be the property owner, or produce wriƩen consent from 
the property owner to discharge Class "C" fireworks on their property.

4) The applicant must noƟfy owners of abuƫng properƟes of the date and Ɵme of 
the fireworks display.

5) The applicant must produce a sketch of the area in which the fireworks display will 
be discharged from.

6) The applicant must produce a Plan review SubmiƩal Form and Permit ApplicaƟon.

7) The applicant must read and understand the Town of Belmont Fireworks Ordinance.

Permits can be applied for at the staƟon between the hours of 7:00am and 7:00pm 
Monday through Sunday.  A one Ɵme inspecƟon must be completed by our depart-
ment in order for the permit to be issued.

It is advised that applicaƟons and required documentaƟon be turned into the       
Belmont Fire Department a minimum of 24 hours before the anƟcipated discharge 
of fireworks display to allow members to schedule out the inspecƟons in a Ɵmely 
manner.  Be advised that inspecƟons will be scheduled AFTER any and all emergency 
calls taking place that day.  
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Belmont Fire Department
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Belmont Police Department

Summer Crime PrevenƟon Tips

TheŌ is a crime of opportunity. During the summer months would-be thieves are on 
the look-out for items which can be easily taken in moments. Unlocked doors, open 
windows, and open garage doors all provide a temptaƟon to steal valuables — bikes, 
packages, cell phones, purses — leŌ in plain view. Blooming trees and overgrown 
shrubs can provide would-be burglars with places to hide.

Here are a few Ɵps to make your summer a safe one:

Home Safety Tips

 Install lighƟng, such as moƟon lights or dusk to dawn detector lights, on your home’s exterior.
 Trim shrubbery around your home to eliminate hiding places.
 Your address should be clearly visible from the street for emergency and idenƟficaƟon purposes.
 Close and lock your garage door when you are not nearby. Try to place smaller equipment and            

valuables in a locaƟon not visible from the street when the garage door is open.
 Do not leave bikes unaƩended. Lock your bikes, even if you are going to be away for only a few          

moments.
 If you sleep on the second floor of your home, keep all first floor doors and windows closed and locked.

Vehicle Safety Tips

 Always lock your doors and roll up your windows when you leave your car. Make sure to take your keys 
with you.

 Do not leave valuables in the car. If you must leave possessions in your vehicle keep them out of sight or 
hidden in the trunk.

 Before you get into your car, check the backseat and around the car. Lock your doors once inside the 
car.

VacaƟon Tips

 If you are going out of town, you can noƟfy the Police Department.
 Make sure your home is locked up and secure.
 Stop your mail or have family/friends retrieve it for you.
 Set a light on a Ɵmer inside of your home to create the appearance of acƟvity inside.
 Exterior moƟon sensor lighƟng can aid in deterring crime.
 Keep valuables away from public view through a window, etc.
 Do not discuss vacaƟon plans in public or on social media.

As always, if you have any quesƟons for us, we can be reached at 603-267-8350.
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Belmont Old Home Day CommiƩee
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Belmont Old Home Day CommiƩee
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Belmont Town Beach
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Belmont Parks & Rec Community Game Night
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Belmont Parks & Rec Summer Camp Parent Info Night
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Belmont Parks & Rec - JUNE Senior AcƟviƟes Calendar
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Belmont Parks & Rec Program Guidelines & Info
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Belmont Parks & Rec - JUNE Exercise Program
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Building & Code Enforcement

BuildingOfficial@belmontnh.gov  ~  (603) 267-8300 xt 111



June 2024

Building & Code Enforcement

BuildingOfficial@belmontnh.gov  ~  (603) 267-8300 xt 111

Please note:  A sketch of  the property,

including the requirements on page 4 of  the
permit is needed in order to process!

Have a great Summer!

Glenn & ChrisƟne

Installing a deck, shed (less than 300sf) or

perhaps interior renovations?

Fill out the permit below!
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Building & Code Enforcement

BuildingOfficial@belmontnh.gov  ~  (603) 267-8300 xt 111
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Land Use   contd.
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Land Use   contd.
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Garbage & Recycling Calendar 2024
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Heritage Commission
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Heritage Commission
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ConservaƟon Commission 
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ConservaƟon Commission 
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Library News

146 Main Street    ~      belmontpubliclibrary.org
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Library News

146 Main Street    ~      belmontpubliclibrary.org
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Library News

146 Main Street    ~      belmontpubliclibrary.org
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Cemetery Trustees

Requests for Genealogy help are nothing new to the Trustees. Just 
today as I was getting ready to write this report, I received a call from 
a woman in Texas who was looking for her Great Grandfather, 4x re-
moved. She told me she has been looking for over 2 years and wanted 
me to verify that the graves in the photo she sent me were here in Bel-
mont. It just so happens that this was a gravestone we know well. Mr. 
Eleazer Young’s grave is in Young Cemetery on Leavitt Road next to his 
wife, Hannah Bayley Young. Eleazer Young is honored in Belmont as he 
is a Veteran serving in both the Revolutionary War and the War of 1812. 
For this woman, her search can continue on as she got conȦrmation her 
information was accurate, and she was able to reset her path to move 
forward.

Requests come from all over the world for many different reasons. 
Some are near and looking for information such as what year her par-
ents were married. Some come from further away and look for complex 
information.  For example, we had a gentleman last summer who lived 
in England looking for the grave of an Uncle. We located the grave, sent 
photos & GPS coordinates which allowed him to Zoom in on Google 
Earth and see the location itself. This advancement in technology just 
highlights one of the reasons the work we do with our record building 
and data collection is so important.

Respectfully,

Hillary Horn - Chairman

Kyle Dodge

Fred Wells  

Norma Patten (Alternate)

Kevin Sturgeon (Alternate)
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Got Lunch Belmont & Friends
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Got Lunch Belmont & Friends
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Belmont Historical Society
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American Red Cross
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Lakes Region Children’s AucƟon

Greater Lakes Region Children’s AucƟon Hosts Christmas in July on The Mount Washington
All proceeds to benefit the AucƟon

LACONIA —For the second year, the Greater Lakes Region Children’s 
AucƟon will host a Christmas in July event on The Mount Washington 
on Thursday, July 11 from 6:30 to 9:30 p.m. to raise funds for local    
children and families in need. Tickets cost $66 and include a three-hour 
cruise, buffet dinner, dancing and entertainment by DJ Nazzy, along 
with The PowerChords singing on the boardwalk. The event offers a 
cash bar and a complimentary wine tasƟng by Hermit Woods Winery, 
live broadcasƟng from the Mount by Lakes 101.5 FM and 104.9 FM The 
Hawk. Santa and the Grinch will also be aboard the sunset cruise, and a 
silent aucƟon and 50/50 raffle will be held. 

As a new added benefit this year, for every Ɵcket purchased before 
June 1, a free Ɵcket will be presented to a child from the Boys and Girls 
Club for a day-Ɵme cruise in August coordinated by the Children’s     
AucƟon.  For an addiƟonal $10 per car, passengers can secure a pre-purchased parking spot, and for       
another $10, select a seat on the Mount and board early.

All proceeds from Christmas in July benefit the Greater Lakes Region Children’s AucƟon.

Juggernaut Fitness is the PresenƟng Sponsor. Owner Anna Terry said, “We are pleased to be able to sup-
port the Children’s AucƟon as a sponsor. I feel like I’m really paying it forward. My family, and many fami-
lies at Juggernaut, have been served by the nonprofits the Children’s AucƟon supports, and we want to pay 
make sure we help other families in need in the lakes Region.”  Santa Sponsors are The Xavier Group, MB 
Tractor and Equipment and Amoskeag Beverages, and the Entertainment Sponsor is Nazzy Entertainment. 

For Ɵckets, visit hƩps://cruisenh.com/pages/christmas-in-july. Click Book Now and then choose View    
Special Events from the opƟons provided; choose Christmas in July.

About the Greater Lakes Region Children’s AucƟon:  Numerous fundraising events in the Lakes Region 
throughout the year support the Greater Lakes Region Children’s AucƟon, including our four-day signature 
event every December. In the past four decades we have distributed more than $8.6 million to over 80 
nonprofits that serve low-income families and children in the Lakes Region, all through volunteer efforts, 
community donaƟons and corporate sponsorship. The AucƟon falls under the umbrella of the Greater 
Lakes Region Charitable Fund for Children, a 501(c)(3) nonprofit organizaƟon that helps community        
organizaƟons in the Central New Hampshire region. For more informaƟon about the AucƟon, the          
nonprofits it supports and how you can help, visit ChildrensAucƟon.org

Greater Lakes Region Charitable Fund for Children, Inc is a 501(c)3 nonprofit organization
383 South Main Street, Laconia NH 03246

Federal Tax ID # 47-3815882
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Community Kindness Project

Random Acts of Kindness are all around us everyday!

Please join us in spreading kindness this summer with “Jake, Jake, the Kindness Snake” at our Village Spur 
Rail Trail in downtown Belmont.  

Being outside makes us all feel good but now we can all work together and create the longest kindness 
snake ever!  StarƟng with family, friends, and the whole 4th grade at BES, fun, colorful rocks were painted 
and we are creaƟng a "kind" rock snake that will be located on the walking trail, right here in downtown 
Belmont.  Let’s see how long we can make this kindness snake grow in memory of Jake Deware.  As we 
come together to do this, you will not be able to help but feel the SMILE light up your face.  Please find a 
rock and paint a liƩle fun to add to our kindness snake.  KINDNESS MATTERS!!

The intent of this project is to conƟnue to enrich our community with things/events and acts of kindness 
that would make Jake proud. Jake was hardworking, ambiƟous, and very aware of the world around 
him.  As things come about that would mean a lot to Jake we like to get involved.  We conƟnue his        
kindness with random acts of kindness no maƩer what it is.  A smile can change a whole person’s day. We 
do this to keep his free, loving and kind spirit alive.

The Jake Deware Kindness Project is a local non-profit organizaƟon that supports local youth through     
donaƟons for scholarships, foster care needs, hunter safety courses, fishing experiences and more.  Jake 
was an amazing young man who enjoyed life to the fullest.  He was full of life and worked hard for what he 
wanted and believed in.  He lived his best life, balancing work with play and giving the best of himself – his 
kindness showed through in everything he did.  Jake was taken from us way too soon – which has leŌ a 
hole many can feel.  The Jake Deware Kindness Project was created with love and Jake’s kind spirit in 
mind.   

* This event will take place from June through August 2024.
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Do you know someone new to Town, or someone in Town who would love to 
see our NewsleƩer and receive important noƟces by email from the Town of 
Belmont? 

Please visit our homepage at belmontnh.gov and click the buƩon on the right-
hand side to “Sign Up for NoƟficaƟons”.


